## BOARD OF HEALTH MAY 12, 2016

On Thursday, May 12, 2016, at 7:35 P.M., the regularly scheduled meeting of the Holland Township Board of Health was held in the meeting room at the Municipal Building, Church Road.

Before the meeting was opened, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

The meeting was called to order by Audrey Balogh, Vice-Chairperson, and the following statement was read at the commencement of the meeting.

Adequate notice of this regular meeting was given pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, by the Township Clerk on November 12, 2015, by:

- 1. Posting such notice on the bulletin board at the Municipal Building and on the Holland Township website.
- 2. Mailing the same to the Hunterdon County Democrat and the Express Times.

Members present at the meeting: Pearl Hammerstone, Audrey Balogh, Donna Lizanich, Robert Thurgarland, Jeffrey Waldron and Christopher Balogh

Members Absent: Tony Szumski and Vann Smith

Jeffrey Waldron made a motion, seconded by Donna Lizanich to accept the minutes of April 14, 2016. Motion carried.

The following correspondence was given to members present.

1. Hunterdon County Division of Public Health LINCS

**Public Health Alert** 

May 5, 2016

Subject: Rutgers University Meningococcal Disease Information

Hunterdon County Division of Public Health LINCS

**Public Health Advisory** 

May 5, 2016

Reducing the Number of Healthy Dogs submitted to the New Jersey Department of Health Rabies Laboratory

**Hunterdon County Division of Public Health LINCS** 

**Public Health Update** 

May 5, 2016

Guidance on the Requirements for Establishing a Disease Control and Health Care Program at Licensed Animal Facilities

Hunterdon County Division of Public Health LINCS

**Public Health Update** 

May 5, 2016

Memo to Local Health Departments and Health Care Providers

From: Shereen Semple, MS Vector borne Disease & Ebola Team Lead

Subject: Zika: Commercial Laboratory Testing for Zika Virus

- 2. **NJ Health** Zika Virus Public Information Update/phone script May 11, 2016 11:30 a.m.
  - \*\* Highlighted text indicates new, revised or updated information

NJ Health – Zika Virus – Public Information Update/phone script April 22, 2016 11:00 a.m.

\*\* Highlighted text indicates new, revised or updated information

NJ Health - Zika Virus - Public Information Update/phone script April 15, 2016 12:00 p.m.

- \*\* Highlighted text indicates new, revised or updated information
- 3. Hunterdon County Department of Public Safety Division of Public Health Services Risk-Based Inspection Report

Dutch Mill Market, 561 Milford-Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848

REHS: B-155381 Christine Visokay

April 15, 2016

Reason: Spot Check Inspection Risk Type 3

Result: Conditionally Satisfactory

Risk-Based Inspection Report

Mezza Luna, Holland Center, 633 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848

REHS: B-155381 Christine Visokay

April 1, 2016

Reason: Initial Billable

Risk Type 2

Results: Satisfactory

**Risk-Based Inspection Report** 

Jimmy's Ice Cream, Rt. 519 525 Milford Warren Glen Road, Milford, NJ 08848

REHS: B-155381 Christine Visokay

April 11, 2016

Reason: Initial Billable Risk Type 2

Results: Satisfactory Gold

4. Hunterdon County Health Department

Animal Bite Report 4/19/2016

Dog was vaccinated and is confined until 4/28/16.

5. Announcement to: NJ Health Officials - REHS Certified Pool/SPA Operator (CPO) Course Notice

Mt. Olive Twp., NJ May 24-25, 2016

Shrewsbury, NJ June 21-22, 2016

(Pearl will give this information card to the Riegel Ridge Pool.)

The above correspondence was discussed and action taken as necessary.

Donna Lizanich took part in the Webinar: Introduction to Disaster Behavioral Health and Crisis Counselling on April 21, 2016.

She stated it was very interesting. There are over 635 disaster crisis counsellors in New Jersey who work with addicts – 15,000 people in New Jersey get opioid drugs. Work is underway toward having mobile health centers. Donna may take the course to become a Disaster Crisis Counsellor.

Jeffrey Waldron said there is little access to resources in Hunterdon County for drug treatment due to lack of funding.

Thurgarland questioned the Board if we ever offered residents a discount on having their septic system pumped as shown on the flyer from Alexandria Township. Audrey stated we offered well water testing in the past, but not septic system pumping. After discussion, the whole Board thought it would be a good idea to contact several companies and get a discounted fee to offer Holland Township residents.

(Bob Thurgarland will take this information to the Township Committee for their in-put.)

Audrey Balogh stated the first Farmers' Market for this year will be on June 4<sup>th</sup>. There will be some new yendors – certified Organic, yeal, salsa, etc. There will be more advertising done to alert the public that the Market is there.

Christopher Balogh made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Donna Lizanich. The meeting adjourned at 8:14 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Pearl M. Hammerstone, Secretary